The Nile Practice, High Street, Cheslyn Hay, Walsall.

DATE OF MEETING WITH PRG – MONDAY 18th MARCH 2013 AT 7.30PM

PRESENT:       DR H M ZEIN-ELABDIN.



      RUTH CLARKE



      GROUP MEMBERS:  Mr B Peter, Mr C Bateman, Mrs L Betts, Mrs B Cole, Mr T Groves.

APOLOGIES:  Mr J Linney, Mrs D Brimble, Mr T Boyle, Mrs M White, Mrs D Everett, Mrs V Cooke, Mrs A Reid, Mr K Wood, Miss Z Cleary, Mr B Heath & Miss A Sayers.

AGENDA:

1.)
Discuss the Patient Survey Results




2.)
Monitoring of the Action Plan (2012 – 2013)




3.)
Any Other Business

HZ thanked all members for attending the meeting.  Explained that this was the Annual Meeting following Patient Survey.  To share with members the findings from the report and also comments other patients had made regarding the surgery and also to develop an Action plan for the next 12 months to improve our services to our patients.

	COMMENTS
	DISCUSSION

	SURVEY RESULTS
	HZ said generally most of the patients were satisfied.  The responses were good.  Patients were happy with the premises and Reception Staff, there was also good feedback regarding Dr’s and Nurses.  

	APPOINTMENTS
	From the survey patients were happy with the appointments and advance appointments.  Patients did not seem aware of telephone encounters with the Doctor.  Patients were also not aware of the late evening surgery.

ACTION:  To try and advertise the different appointments to patients through the website and through advertising in the surgery to make patients aware.

	WEBSITE
	BP said that patients are still not aware of our Website, and that we should encourage more patients to use the website. HZ said that we have already put posters up in the surgery and advertised it on the repeat prescriptions and agreed this is something we need to address.  

ACTION: It was agreed that the website was very beneficial for patients as there is a lot of information about the surgery on there regarding appointments, telephone encounters, late evening surgery appointments and current information for patients and we need to make patients more aware of the website.

	SATURDAY OPENING
	HZ said that patients had requested for the surgery to be open on a Saturday morning on the survey.  HZ said that there was a problem with opening on a Saturday morning due to funding and staffing.  There was a new contract coming to provide services for additional services.  Also other GPs who were open on a Saturday were experiencing problems with funding.  Regarding the Saturday mornings we would not be able to do this until it would be funded properly and it was an issue to re-think in the future.

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	Comments were read from patients who had completed the survey; one of the issues was that the Reception Desk is too near the patients waiting area.  HZ explained that the reason for this was that the Registrar’s room and the Nurses Room had to be of a certain size, so space had to be taken from the waiting area. It was discussed and agreed that if patients would like to talk privately to the Receptionist they could take the patient into another room for more privacy and the surgery would do posters and advertise so patients would be aware.

It was discussed that it would be beneficial for the Newsletter should be updated every 3 months and to include opening times, services we provide, advertise the website and also show the Dr’s so patients are aware which Dr is at their site on a certain day.

It was noted that we had brought the old chairs from our previous practice which need replacing.  HZ said that this was out next priority to replace all chairs in the building.

CB made HZ aware when ordering repeat prescriptions on the website if there were a lot of items the previous items had not been deleted and that when ordering of your repeat you could duplicate your order.  He asked if there was anyway old prescriptions could be deleted.  Hz agreed to look into this problem.

In general from the overall survey was very positive.  It was agreed for us to continue what we are doing.  

Hz informed the group that from the 1st April CCG will take over the PCT and there will be Public meeting on the 4th April 2013 for the public to attend.



	OPEN DAY
	HZ there will be an Open Day for the new practice soon.



	NEXT MEETING
	October 2013.




